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We are nearing the end of the South Bay Camera Club year, and it is time to elect new officers for next 
year.  The nominating committee (Joyce Fish, Diane Cheney, Bob Houston, and Fred Vogel) did an 
outstanding job finding four qualified nominees for the officer positions.  They are Frank Goroszko, 
President; John Bohner, Vice President; Karen Beatty, Secretary; and Gerhard Harnack, Treasurer.  
I want to thank these four nominees for stepping up to these jobs and responsibilities in the club.  As per 
the Constitution, these names were nominated at the first May meeting.  Also in accordance with the 
Constitution, the nominating process was thrown open to nominations from the floor.  There were none, 
and the nominations were closed. The Constitution further specifies that the election of officers will 
take place at the first club meeting in June.  Accordingly, there will be ballots available at the sign-in 
table for marking BY MEMBERS ONLY. Please mark only one ballot and put it into the ballot box on the
table. 
 
That first meeting in June is a special night, Studio Night, when we will practice some techniques for 
portrait and still life photography. I'll be bringing my camera, tripod, flash unit, and reflector kit.  By the 
way, I have a Nikon SB800 flash unit and would be interested in trying it in wireless command mode 
with anyone having a D70 camera. Any takers?  Studio Night is a lot of fun.  See you on June 13. 
 
On Monday, June 6 the Talking about Pictures workshop will meet at the Catalina Coffee Company,  
126 N. Catalina, RB, at 7:30.  Frank Goroszko, the workshop sponsor, won't be able to make it, but I'll 
attempt to fill in.  See you then.  Bring one of your own prints, plus another one by some other 
photographer, for group discussion. 
`         Bill 
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 SLIDE COMPETITION, MAY 9, 2005 
    Judge: Diane Racey 
 
Member Month Entries Awards YTD 
     
Rich Henke 33 20 AW 

HM 
173 

David Carriere 33 20 2 AW 167.5
Snehendu Kar 33.5 20 2 AW 163.5
Frank Gorsozko 33.5 20 AW 

HM 
162 

Jose Contreras 32.5 20 AW 
HM 

159 

Joyce Fish 33.5 20 AW 
HM 

153 

Ron Discipulo 29.5 20  145 
Livia Trauber 36 16 4 AW 138 
Rebeca Baylis 17 14 2 HM 107 
Bruno Lizzi 0 12  93 
John Bohner 0 11  85.5 
Lowell Greenberg 31.5 4 HM 31.5 
John Abell 0 4  31.5 
Sladjana Radovich 0 2  14 
Liz Bernstein 0 1  7.5 
 
DIGITAL IMAGE SCORES, MAY 23, 2005 
                                                   Judge: Dale Gilkinson 
 
Member Month Awards Entries YTD 
     
David Carriere 16.5 HM 10 86.5 
Joyce Fish 17 AW 10 85.5 
Ron Discipulo 17 AW 10 82 
Frank Goroszko 17.5 AW HM 10 82 
Snehendu Kar 16.5 AW 10 82 
Howard Sachar 16.5 HM 10 82 
Tony Maffei 15.5 HM 10 80.5 
Bob Houston 16.5 AW 10 76.5 
Diane Cheney 0  8 65 
Karen Beatty 16.5  8 62.5 
Kathleen Krasenics 16.5 AW 8 62.5 
John Bohner 0  8 57.5 
Betsy Treynor 17.5 AW HM 6 50.5 
Bill Berry 0  6 46.5 
Gregory Neumann 15.5  5 36.5 
Agust Agustsson  0  4 32 
Eric Goldwasser 0  4 32 
Philip Cohen Q  4 32 
Howard Seeb 0  4 31.5 
Rebeca Baylis 0  3 29.5 
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MONOCHROME PRINT SCORES, MAY 23, 2005    
Judge Dale Gilkinson Month Awards Submitted  YTD   

Frank Goroszko 17 AWHM 10 80   
Gregory Neumann 15  10 79.5   
Ronald Discipulo 16.5 AW 10 79   
Bob Houston 0  8 64   
Tony Maffei 0  8 50.5   
Bill Berry 0  1 8.5   
Mark Oplatka 0  1 8.5   
Chuck McGown 6  1 6   

COLOR PRINT SCORES, MAY 23, 2005    
 
 

Judge Dale Gilkinson Month Awards Submitted YTD   
       
David Carriere 18 2 AW 10 87.5   
Frank Goroszko 18 2 AW 10 87   
Ron Discipulo 17 AW 10 85.5   
Snehendu Kar 16.5 HM 10 85   
Gregory Neumann 16  10 79   
Betsy Treynor 17 AW 10 79   
Diane Cheney 0  8 70   
Bob Houston 0  8 62.5   
Sladjana Radovich 0  8 62   
Tony Maffei 0  7 59   
Liz Bernstein 8  7 54   
Livia Trauber 0  4 35.5   
Tom Chang 0  3 24.5   
Rebeca Baylis 0  3 23   
Bill Berry 0  2 18   
Agust Agustsson 0  2 17   
Fran Hill 0  2 16   
Fred Gutman 0  2 14.5   
Chuck McGown 8.5 HM 1 8.5   
Mark Oplatka 0  1 7.5   
Ron Radovich 0  1 7   

 

 

BHUTAN CULTURAL TOUR 
 
Rich Henke is leading a 15-day trip to Bhutan in Oct 11-25, 2005. There are 3 more slots available. 
This hotel-based cultural tour will include visits to festivals and short day hikes to monasteries and 
other points of interest. It is suitable for almost anyone, and is a photographers dream! The cost is 
$4300, which includes everything except international plane fare to Bangkok. Call or e-mail Rich if  
you want more information. 310-316-5050 (rich@adventureplus.org)  
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SBCC CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 

The last events of the fiscal year are the elections on Studio Night, June 13, and 
our Annual Awards Banquet on June 27.  President Bill Berry has invited you to 
these events on page one of this issue. 
 
The Calendar of Events for the new year will be determined by the incoming 
President, and will be posted in the next News & Views issue.  We will continue 
to have the contests and the great programs that have made this a growing club. 
        
       Bob Houston, Editor 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Bob Houston, Editor 
SBCC Newsletter 
23410 Elm Ave. 
Torrance, CA 90505 
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